






PO Box 9351

Rapid City, SD 57709

July 26, 2013

To: Honorable Mayor Sam Kooiker

From: Roger St.Pierre-Black Hills Mountain Bike Association

Re: Rails to Trails Opportunity

Dear Honorable Mayor Kooiker:

I would like to let you know that on behalf of Black Hills Mountain Bike Association we fully
support the tdea and grant opportunity for a rails to trails extension of the Leonard Swanson

Trail. This area of Rapid City and Rapid Valley deserve the corridor for walkers and bicyclists to
travel east Bnd west unimpeded by auto and truck traffic. Not only will it be safer for

lr , ,

pedestrians and cyclists, but it will also relieve the city streets from that traffic that makes

automobile drivers nervous and a hazard for the non-motorized user.

The area of the rails to trails has been idle for 30 years and is not likely to be used for other
development.
There could be revenue to the State of SD in terms of lease income of the trail corridor.
This would be drynuch safer and direct route for non-motorized users traveling between Rapid

Valley and downtown Rapid City.

We on behalf of Black Hills Mountain Bike Assbciition fully support the process to ultimately
make this corridor into a Rails to Trails trailsystem.

I ask your support of this project.

Sincerely,

-Black Hills Mountain Bike Association


